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Dear Parents /Guardians, 








It only seems like yesterday since we prepared for the visit of Santa Claus, yet here we are already preparing for the Easter Bunny!
Child Safeguarding:

In compliance with Department of Education and Skills Circular 0081/2017 we have just reviewed our Child Safeguarding Procedures.  Our new Safeguarding Statement and Risk Assessment is now on our website. Please take the time to view them and we welcome your feedback.  These new procedures come into effect from 11th March 2018. Also, we will have to ask adults not to bring infants back into school after 2pm to use the toilet.  Child Safeguarding Proceedings must be strictly observed from 11th March and in the interest of safety and welfare of the children in our school we cannot allow adults to use our toilets or accompany any children to the toilet.

New Building:

Our new building is progressing really well and we are expecting to be ‘in situ’ in September and possibly earlier!!  Internal work is on-going at a great pace and we are delighted with the progress.  Huge thanks to the boys and girls for their patience and resilience in difficult circumstances on the yard.
Art Exhibition:

At Christmas time we held our Art Exhibition and it was a wonderful display of talent.  Although, it was not primarily a fundraising venture your purchase of your children’s artwork raised €900 approx.

Arklow Bay Hotel St. Stephen’s Night Fundraiser

The Arklow Bay Hotel hosted a St. Stephen’s Night of Music and entertainment and this raised almost €3,000 for our school.  Our sincere gratitude goes to Lisa Hudson, The Management and all staff of the Arklow Bay Hotel for their kindness and support.
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       Gaelbhratach: 
    We are approaching the date for assessment for achieving our Gaelbhratach recognising our efforts to promote the speaking of Irish in the school.  This is a two year venture and we have worked extremely hard over the last two years to achieve our Irish flag.  We would ask adults to encourage children to use their Irish at home as well as at school over the next few weeks.  Maybe adults would make an extra effort also?   Classes for Parents will be held after Easter for any Parents who wish to brush up on the ‘Cúpla Focal’. These classes have proven most enjoyable in the past.  There is no pressure, there are no tests and we try to be as light-hearted as possible! Please come along if you have any inclination at all.  Fáilte roimh cách.  These classes will be held on Wednesday nights from 8pm – 9pm starting Wednesday 18th April.  Please give your name and mobile number to Sharon in the office if you are interested in attending our classes. 
Gaeilge for Rang 6 boys and girls will be held on Tuesdays from 3pm – 4pm after Easter for all those who are interested.

 

No Uniform Day
Friday 23rd March (day of Easter Hols) there  

    will be a no uniform day.



Reminders:
· We are only insured to have children on our premises from 9.10am.  We regret that on wet miserable mornings we are unable to allow children inside early. Please do not send children to the school yard too early in the mornings.

· Please NO WALKING ON THE SCHOOL WALL.  This is dangerous and should not be encouraged.

· Car parking in the mornings and evenings can be challenging but we ask that everyone keeps to a one way system in the Church car park.
Finally, a very Happy Easter to everyone and enjoy the holidays.  We look forward to seeing everyone again on Monday 9th April when we return to school. We have exciting times ahead with our new building. Míle Buíochas agus Beannachtaí na Féile Cásca Oraibh go léir.
Máire Daltúin



We will be running Bootcamp for the 4th, 5th and 6th classes immediately after Easter.  Our thanks to the Parents who have volunteered to help us.   A letter has gone home to the senior classes with a closing date of next Tuesday 20th March. We will be in contact with you after Easter about the Junior Bootcamp.





Easter Raffle


Our School Raffle will take place on Wed 21st March in the school hall. Thanks to all those who have returned sold tickets and we remind those who have not returned tickets to do so as soon as possible.  All fundraising is necessary as we prepare to move into our new building and we plan landscaping outside to provide play space for the boys and girls.








Upcoming Events


First Holy Communion  -  Saturday 19th May at 11am


Confirmation  - Saturday 9th June at 11am


We are appealing for volunteers to help us with teas and coffees on these special days in St. Joseph’s.  The Parents’ Council provide refreshments in the School Hall on these days but they depend on support from the wider community of parents to volunteer as many Parents’ Council members have children making their First Holy Communion or Confirmation themselves.  We are appealing to parents of children in 1st and / or 5th classes in particular but all help will be greatly appreciated.  Please contact us in the school or any of the Parents’ Council members if you can volunteer. Many thanks.












































Please take time to browse through our website � HYPERLINK "http://www.iosef.ie" �www.iosef.ie� as we update it periodically throughout the year





Parent Portal: Our Parent Portal will be up and running soon.  Each parent will receive a text message with a pin number and once you have successfully logged in you will be able to access your child’s attendance records, standardised test scores and end of year school report all online. We are very excited about this move so just bear with us until we finalise the remaining few details.





New Junior Infant Meetings


Meetings for incoming Junior Infants and their Parents for September 2018 will be held in May.  Further details to follow.





Book Rental: 


Book Rental information for all parents will issue after Easter.  Please be advised that the closing date must be adhered to strictly.  When letters issue please take note of the closing date as we will be unable to accommodate any applications after that date.








